BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the Matter of a Commission Inquiry into
)


the Possibility of Impairment without 
 )

Case No. TW-2004-0148
Unbundled Local Circuit Switching When 
)

Serving the Enterprise Market 
)

NOTICE OF DEADLINE FOR COMMENTS

Based on the September 22 roundtable discussions and its own Agenda session discussions, the Commission has decided to solicit comments from interested entities.  The comments should address in detail the question of whether this Commission should begin a proceeding to take evidence on the possibility that competitive LECs may be impaired without unbundled local circuit switching when serving the enterprise market, or whether this Commission should accept the Federal Communications Commission’s finding that no such impairment exists.
  Interested entities may file comments no later than October 6, 2003.  

The Commission is providing this notice to all certificated incumbent local exchange carriers and competitive local exchange carriers, as well as its Staff and the Office of the Public Counsel.


BY THE COMMISSION


Dale Hardy Roberts


Secretary/Chief Regulatory Law Judge
(S E A L)

Dated at Jefferson City, Missouri,

on this 25th day of September, 2003.

Mills, Deputy Chief Regulatory Law Judge

� REPORT AND ORDER AND ORDER ON REMAND AND FURTHER NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULEMAKING, Released August 21, 2003 in Federal Communications Commission docket numbers 01-338, 96-98, and 98-147
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